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MEMORANDUM 

To: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Utah Division of Public Utilities 

  Chris Parker, Director 

  Artie Powell, Energy Section Manager 

  Brenda Salter, Technical Consultant 

Date: December 12, 2013 

Re: Docket No. 13-035-189 Rocky Mountain Power Request for Major Event Exclusion 
for the Weather-Related Events that Occurred on September 17, 2013 

 Request for Extension 
 
On November 8, 2013, Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) filed with the Commission a 

request for a major event exclusion for the weather-related events on September 17, 2013, which 

exceeded the Commission approved threshold for customer minutes lost in a 24-hour period. On 

November 12, 2013, the Commission issued an Action Request to the Division requesting a 

review of the filing and to make recommendations.  The Commission asked the Division to 

report back by December 12, 2013. 

The Division has determined that the review will require additional time to complete.  Therefore, 

the Division is hereby requesting that the Commission extend the due date of the Division’s 

response to the Action Request to December 19, 2013.  This will allow the Division adequate 

time to make the proper review and recommendations.       

CC: Dave Taylor, RMP 
 Michele, Beck, CCS 


